
 

 

CAL-NEV-HA District, Division 42 Newsletter October 2022 
Hello Leaders! I am excited to be representing Division 42 as your Lt. Governor. Never in 
a million years did I think I would be in this position. With encouragement and guidance 
from many, including Matt Moore, Debbie Heaslip, my Moorpark Home Club, and my 
husband Mark, I decided to step-up and do my best to make a positive difference in our 
community, in our division, in our district and in the world.   

This is the start of a new Kiwanis year. Already, our clubs and our division are doing great 
things! Our signature project, Warm Up the Community, has already collected over 150 new 
and gently used coats for needy students in Ventura County. Our goal is to collect as many 
coats as we have members, and we are well on our way to meeting (and exceeding) that 
goal. Bring your new or clean gently used coats to our November 10th DCM, or contact me 
directly to arrange drop-off/pick-up at utevandam@roadrunner.com. The coat drive is 
officially over on Thanksgiving; however, if your club continues to collect coats, please 
donate them to your local charity organization and send your coat count to our Division 42 
secretary, Barbara Eisenberg secretarydiv42@gmail.com. So, clean out your closets, help 
your club earn a patch, and keep a student warm…win, win, win! 

For those of you who don’t know me, I love to cook (hence, the title of this letter.) So, I 
am going to incorporate my passion of cooking into my monthly newsletter. It is autumn, 
the time of year for returning to school, carving pumpkins, giving thanks, connecting with 
family and friends, and pumpkin spice! Here is a family favorite, and a delicious alternative 
to pumpkin pie: 

Nana Carol’s Pumpkin Crisp 

14 oz. or 28 oz. (both sizes work) plain canned pumpkin (NOT pumpkin pie filling) 

1 ½ tsp. cinnamon 

½ tsp. salt 

½ tsp. cloves 

1 cup sugar 

3 eggs, beaten 

1 large can evaporated milk (NOT condensed milk) 

Beat all ingredients together and pour into 9x13 pan 

Sprinkle on top: 

1 box yellow cake mix and chopped nuts (I like pecans) 

Drizzle 1 cube melted butter over cake mix/nuts 

Bake 325 degrees for approximately 50-60 minutes (check with toothpick to be sure it is done) 

All Division 42 Clubs are leaders in the Kiwanis Organization, and all our members are 
leaders in our communities. We are Kiwanians – volunteers who go above and beyond to 
make a positive difference. A BIG thank you to Rodney Medina for stepping-up as our   
Lt. Governor elect. Also, many thanks to Barbara Eisenberg for stepping-up to be the        
Division Secretary, Debbie Heaslip for stepping up to be the Division Treasurer, and my 
lucky husband, Mark Van Dam, for stepping up to be the Division AV specialist and   
overall gopher. You too, should seriously consider stepping-up to a leadership position in 
your club and in our division – you are a leader! 
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Camarillo                          Allen Grizzard-Paul Reporting 
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Builders Club is already busy. Here they are with another fun “Ice Breaker.”                                                      
This one was called the “Leaning Tower of Feetza.”  

Camarillo Kiwanis had a very well-attended Installation Lunch where President Peter presented                  
Marge Leszczynski with the Kiwanian of the Year Award.  

Region 10 Key Clubs held their training which was successfully run by the three Lt. Governors.                       
Sonny & Cher (Region 10 Advisor and Christy Warner from T.O. Club) were there to present the Spirit Award   

for the loudest Division Cheer. This year was very close, and it went to Div. 24/28.                                         
By the way, no Key Club member has heard of Sonny & Cher.  

The Turquoise Div. KIWIN’S combined their last monthly DCM with a Movie Night where they raised money     
for the district by selling bobo drinks and chips. The movie was “Kiki’s Delivery Service.”  



 

 

Moorpark                             Ute Van Dam Reporting 
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Left: The two Debbie’s at Moorpark’s Installation; Center: Moorpark’s 2022-2023 Board: Tom, Barb, Mark, Ute, 
Deb, Emily, Bryan and Steve, with Lt. Gov. Matt and Past Lt. Gov. Debbie. Even the guy on TV is happy for us! 

Right: Madame President, Debbie Lee, knocked it out of the park at her first meeting!  

Moorpark has TERRIFIC Kids!  

Left: Mark, Ute, Emily, Bryan, and Barb support the Campus Canyon Builders Club at their installation. 
Right: The 2022-2023 Campus Canyon Builders Club officers and their advisor, Ms. Eich.  

Mark, Ute, Debbie, and Bryan had a blast at the Chatsworth Kiwanis Oktoberfest event,                                
where Mark took one for the Chatsworth Kiwanis Team as a volunteer in their dunk tank!  
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Oxnard                                Rodney Medina Reporting 

Oxnard Kiwanians were there to support the Port of Heuneme Banana Festival,                                               
along with a many students from Oxnard Middle College High School. 

Lt. Gov. Ute Van Dam and Immediate Past Lt. Gov. Matt Moore were on hand for Kiwanis of Oxnard’s installation 
of new officers. New leadership includes President Cuauhtemoc (Temo) Solorio, President-Elect Kenny Ehrman, 
Secretary Marco Valencia, Treasurer Debra Cordes, Director Kathy Sullivan and Past-President Rodney Medina. 
Also attending were Key Club Division 42 West Lt. Governor Sofia Barajas, Oxnard High School Key Club Vice 

President / Division Recognition Coordinator Genesis Martinez, and Kiwanis Palm Springs President Daniel  Mar-
tinez, plus Oxnard Kiwanians Past President Clarice Couey (and daughter Sasha), Tina-Marie Martinez, Pablo 

Garcia, and visitor Tiffany Lopez. The installation was held at The Haven at Whitesails in Oxnard.  



 

 

Santa Barbara                      Marsha Gray Reporting 
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Club Installation Dinner - Carriage Museum, September 28 

Among the attendees were M.C. Angela Miller-Bevan, Dr. Art Najera and his wife Barbara, incoming Director 
Michele Herrera, Jesse Gonzales and his wife Veronica, and incoming President Elect Alma Vaja.  

Outgoing Lt. Gov. Matt Moore de-installed the 2021-22 officers and Board, and new Lt. Gov. Ute Van Dam      
installed the 2022-23 officers and Board, including incoming President Walt Browne. 

Outgoing President Nancy talked about her great year. Lauren Loza, Aktion Club Facilitator presented        
Hunter Dunham with the Santa Barbara Aktion Club’s Member of the Year award. Anita Dominocielo-Ho,        

who was not present, was recognized with the Tablet of Honor. She received it at our next meeting.              
Walt Browne addressed the club with his views on the coming year. 

On October 1, we served breakfast to over 200 students and parents at Monte Vista Elementary School. They 
had a huge camp-out in their field, and woke up to the Kiwanis Club of Santa Barbara serving our signature 

pancakes, orange juice, sausages - and coffee for the tired parents. L-R are Bill Childs, Past Governor Gary Gray, 
Secretary Roger Deck, Immediate Past President Nancy Butterfield, and Immediate Past Lt. Gov. Matt Moore. 



 

 

Simi Valley                           Shelley Howard Reporting 
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We welcomed 3 new members! Chuck Chavoor 
and Dawn Cobalt pose between Nick and Kathi; 

Steve Trocino introduces himself to the club. 

Members supported Varenita Senior Living’s                  
basket auction. 100% of the proceeds benefitted the  

2022 Walk to End Alzheimer's Disease.  

Simi Kiwanians cooked and served our traditional spaghetti dinner, aided by the Simi Su AKtion Club and our                  
recently-chartered Scouts troop, for the Community Games awards ceremony at the Senior Center. 

Past LTG Debbie and new LTG Ute did the honors at our Installation Dinner. The highlight of the evening was 
the awarding of a 50-Year Legion of Honor and a Dunlap upgrade to our longest-serving member, Doug Aberle. 

We grilled brats, served lunch - with (near) beer, and joined in the dancing at the Senior Center’s Oktoberfest. 



 

 

Thousand Oaks                      John Prescott Reporting 
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Thousand Oaks Kiwanians gathered at Conejo Creek North Park on September 25 to celebrate the installation of 
new officers and directors, the de-installation of the old, and to honor various members for their service and 
contributions to the club in the year just ended. Lieutenant Governor Matt Moore and Past Lieutenant Governor 
Debbie Heaslip assisted with the ceremony. Mary Sepe was installed as President. Outgoing President Aaron 
Kitzman graciously passed the gavel and was rewarded for his service with a #22 jersey. Outgoing President    
Kitzman presented the Kiwanian of the Year trophy to Cristy Warner and presented a Distinguished Service 
Award to Sherrill Hyink. Brian McMahon was named "Rookie of the Year." Aaron's year was full of service to our 
community and capped by a highly successful BrewFest event in August. Incoming President Mary Sepe has 
dubbed herself "Empress Mary" and promises to lead the Club in continued exceptional service this year.  
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The South Coast                     Julie Bischoff Reporting 

Past Lt. Gov.      
Alvinn Wallace 

Our South Coast Club is not doing much. Sadly however, long time member, (since 1991) 
Larry Donovan, passed away October 7, 2022, and Alvinn Wallace also passed away in 
early October or late September. Alvinn was a member of South Coast for only a few 
years, but a member of the Santa Barbara Club for decades. So the most members we had 
together was today at Larry’s funeral. 

Wes Jackson will be our President again, with either Rick Brown or Tim Smith as VP. Julie 
Bischoff will be Treasurer, and Secretary not yet determined. Time and place of meetings 
is TBD – we are waiting for a decision. 

Ventura                                      Bart Bleuel Reporting 

For the past few years Ventura Kiwanis has been responsible for  
stuffing 150+ food bags every Tuesday for the Salvation Army to     
distribute to those in need on the next day. Often, Ventura Suburban 
and other friends of Ventura join in the effort. Ventura Kiwanis also 
supports the Salvation Army in several of its other outreach programs 
to the homeless and hungry.  

Ventura Suburban              Brendan Hendrick Reporting 

We had another successful pancake breakfast. The crowd may have been small, 
but we did make a couple of bucks, got our name out again, and had some       
possible membership interest. Definitely going in the right direction. 

We also are resuming our Christmas Greens program. All orders are due by the 
4th of November. Orders will be shipped to us in Ventura for distribution.         
You may also have your orders shipped directly to you or to anyone one in the     
country. The order form shows both prices. 
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Division 42’s Kiwanis Education Academy (KEA) training was a success, with nearly all of our clubs represented.  

Kiwanis Rose Float Club of Pasadena and  
Cal-Nev-Ha District Rose Float Committee are hosting a  

Float Preview Party 
 

Saturday, October 29, 2022  
5:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.  

at 
Phoenix Decorating 

5400 Irwindale Ave., Irwindale, CA 91706 
 

Food, Prize Drawing and Fellowship  
 

Tickets are $50.00 per person or 
$75.00 per person (includes $40.00 for Rose Float merchandise) 

To benefit the Kiwanis Rose Float Project 
 

For tickets Contact:  
Dave Wallach (714) 328-2410 

Pag.dsw@att.net 
or 

Craig Wallace (909)210-3250 
cwallace@m-k-m.com 

2023 Rose Float Decoration 
Volunteer Registration 

 

Be part of the 2023 Rose Parade     
magic... volunteer to help decorate the 
float. Click on the picture to sign up.  

mailto:Pag.dsw@att.net
mailto:cwallace@m-k-m.com
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0f4caeae2da6f8c16-preview


 

 

Division 42 Clubs & Meetings 
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Division 42 Calendar of Events 
Training & Club Events Division Council Meetings 
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As the seasons change and the leaves begin to
fall, it is often during this time of year that we
take a moment to give thanks for our
blessings. It's also a good time to reflect on the
"why" - Why do we serve as Kiwanians?

For the Kiwanis Club of Greater Sacramento,
their "why" included ensuring school children
could play on the playground without prying
eyes watching their every move. For many of
our partner hospitals, their "why" includes
keeping children safe from injury so a visit to
the emergency department is not needed. And
for many of our donors, their "why" includes
ensuring students such as  Dajuantay
Wynters, a first-generation college student,
can remain focused on their dream of receiving
a higher education without worrying how to
pay for tuition.

The Cal-Nev-Ha Children's Fund is grateful
year-round for our donors, volunteers, and
sponsors, but this month, we are especially
thankful for your generosity that moves our
mission forward. No matter your "why" we
thank you for choosing to collaborate with us
to build a better future for our children.

 
 

R E M E M B E R  T H E  W H Y

C a l - N e v - H a  C h i l d r e n ' s  F u n d
9 0 9 . 7 3 6 . 1 7 0 7   |  f o u n d a t i o n @ c n h k i w a n i s . o r g

S C H O L A R S H I P  A P P S  A R E  O P E N
Have you heard the news? Scholarship
applications for our Key Club, KIWIN'S, and
Circle K members are now open! Apps are due
Friday, February 17, 2023. Last year, we
awarded more than $119,000 in scholarships to
70 of our SLP members, all thanks to the
generosity of our donors! ♥ Help us spread
the word to your SLP members and be sure to
share these scholarship FAQs. And please
consider assisting them in completing their
scholarship app to ensure they don't miss out
on the opportunity to score free money toward
their education - and their dreams!

Your giving also allowed clubs to receive grants that focus
safety. Read about the bike helmet give-away the Palmda
hosted. With the help of a grant from the Cal-Nev-Ha Child
club was able to provide 120 bike helmets to children in th

F O U N D E R ' S  D A Y
Order the cake, blow up the balloons and get ready to celebrate because it's our
birthday! November 4th marks 57 years that the Cal-Nev-Ha Children's Fund has been
serving children and invites our clubs to celebrate this milestone with a  Founder's Day
gift that is substantial to their club. Founder's Day gifts enable the CNH Children's Fund
to provide grants to our Kiwanis clubs and support our student leaders with leadership
training and scholarships. Help us celebrate by making a Founder's Day gift today. 

T A B L E T  O F  H O N O R
The Tablet of Honor is the highest honor one can receive from the CNH Children's
Fund. With a $500 gift, you can honor an organization, an individual, a Kiwanis club, or
division that has exemplified dedicated service to their community or to Kiwanis. And
best of all, your unrestricted gift supports our Kiwanis clubs with grant awards and our 
 Service Leadership Program (SLP) members with leadership training and scholarships.
Learn more and nominate a deserving leader today!

News You Can Use
from the Cal-Nev-Ha Children's  Fund

N O V E M B E R  2 0 2 2

H A N G  W I T H  Y O U R  “ G R I L L  F R I E N D S ”  A T  O U R
C H A M P I O N S  N I G H T  &  T A I L G A T E  P A R T Y !

Leave the station wagon in the parking lot
because these parties - benefiting the
CNH Children’s Fund - will be held indoors
at the 2023 Mid-Year Education
Conferences! Show your team spirit at our
Champions Night & Tailgate Party by
wearing your favorite sports attire. 

Look for registration info in the coming weeks.
Meanwhile, check out ways Kiwanis clubs, divisions,
local businesses and individuals can support our
biggest fundraisers of the year! 

"The Loretta Barksdale-McElwain
scholarship has greatly helped me
transition into my studies at UCSD
by alleviating financial burdens."

- Diane Dinh

https://www.cnhfoundation.org/latest-news/installing-safety/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/latest-news/you-did-it/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/latest-news/meet-dajuantay/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/latest-news/meet-diane/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/latest-news/meet-diane/
https://kiwaniscnhfoundation.formstack.com/forms/kckwscholarshipapp
https://kiwaniscnhfoundation.formstack.com/forms/kckwscholarshipapp
https://kiwaniscnhfoundation.formstack.com/forms/kckwscholarshipapp
https://kiwaniscnhfoundation.formstack.com/forms/kckwscholarshipapp
https://kiwaniscnhfoundation.formstack.com/forms/ckscholarshipapp
https://youtu.be/pZzft2kO4mE
https://cnhkiwanis.box.com/s/pdck8hcdsik7qgizra3iukgvnkvfj2fd
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/latest-news/bike-safety-with-palmdale-kiwanis/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/how-to-help/founders-day/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/category/grant-success-stories/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/category/scholarship-success-stories/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/make-a-donation/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/how-to-help-2/tablet-of-honor/
https://cnhkiwanis.app.box.com/s/jv994mwsbizn998b7640
https://cnhkiwanis.app.box.com/s/jv994mwsbizn998b7640
https://cnhkiwanis.box.com/s/fjupmgdteypkcfzpeqnuidp4lze5ua02


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

https://form.jotform.com/80493968174167


 

 


